Town of Chesterfield
Watershed Sub-Committee
Meeting Minutes
March,9;2023

AD

Present — Bayard Tracy, Brad Roscoe, Dan Syvertsen, Ron Coburn Charlie Paquette and
Selectboard Rep Judy Idelkope

Brad called the meeting to order at 9:32 AM
Review of Minutes

Bayard moved to approve the minutes from the March 9, 2023 meeting, seconded by Ron.
Passed unanimously.

Letter to Selectboard

The committee discussed their findings from research done over the last two weeks around the
following questions:

Bayard shared his proposal to have the Town adopt the state’s regulations and best
management practices.

Discussion ensued around the best way to encourage the use of Low Impact Design (LID)
techniques on residential properties to better manage stormwater.. It was suggested that a 5-10
increase in coverage allowance should be considered when using LID techniques. Consensus
was reached that it should not be more than 5% of additional ground coverage.

The committee discussed different ways to write the ordinances and definitions.

Dan and Charlie will work on writing a definition and ordinance to provide a 5% increase in
coverage allowance when using LID/BMP’s.

Bayard made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ron. Passed unanimously.

Next meeting is scheduled for April 6, 2023 at 9:30 AM.

Signature

Brad Roscoe
Chairman



